Minutes of Selectmen's meeting January 6, 1976

Edward C. Clarke, Chairman and Eric F. Tenney, Selectmen were present

Dorothy, Chairman of the History Committee discussed the publication of the Antrim Town History which will be published in 1977. They discussed to cost and how the money will be obtained. \$6000.00 has already been allowed by the town to be drawn from Revenue Sharing Funds. Miss Ellison received a check made out to the Phoenix Publishing Company as a down payment for the printing of said history. And the Selectmen signed the contract with the company.

Mr. and Mrs. W. D. Elliott discussed their taxes and assessment with the Selectmen They feel that they are overassessed. In rexamining their assessment cards Eric noted they had not been allowed the adjustment made by the state in reassessing their property. They paid their taxes and a refund was made by the Selectmen.

Carroll Johnson talked to the Selectmen about the trust funds. The income is not being spent as it should be and he believes that the Selectmen should find more things to use it for. The state does not want us to carry such a large balance.

Robert Bryer talked to the Selectmen about his neighbor phowing snow in his driveway. The Selectmen will cause an ordinance to be issued and it will be published in the Messenger and the Peterboro Transcript. Mr. Bryer also mentioned trouble that he is having with his neighbor about his dogs. The Selectmen pointed out that if his dogs were not restrained he is in violation.

Chief Craig was in and the Selectmen discussed his budget with him to some extent.

Lloyd Henderson met with the Selectmen to dicuss the articles for the warrant. and how they should be presented.